August 12, 1975

To all members of the Nassau Libertarian Club (FLP),

On August 8, 1975 a second attempt to hold election of officers failed for lack of a quorum. It being passed the time stipulated in the bylaws for the annual convention, I have declared the offices of Chairperson, vice-chairperson, secretary, and Treasurer, vacant, and notified the State Committee this state of affairs.

A state of anarchy now exists in Nassau County. Two things can be done now.

l. Things can remain as they are. Anyone wishing to call a meeting can notify me and I will send them the NLC mailing list. They can then send out notification of a meeting, and at such a meeting a temporary chairperson can be chosen.

If someone has a proposal needing the endorsement of the Nassau County FLP a set amount of notification must be given to all members and a minimum number of members would have to be present at such a meeting.

2. Anyone wanting to fill any of the four offices should notify me and I will send out a mail ballot to the membership.
I would like your commemts on these proposals and any other you may have.
I remain the Nassau County representative on the State Committee, and the contact for anyone needing any information on libertarian activities.

Waiting to hear from you,

Steven J. Schneider

Nassau County Rep. Nassau Libertarian Club (FLP)

569-1725 (eves.)

P.O. Box 135

Cedarhurst N.Y. 11516

REMEMBER THE NATIONAL CONVENTION AUGUST 25 TO SEPTEMBER 1 STATLER\*HILTON HOTEL, NEW YORK CITY.